ALABAMA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
30-Day Notice Filing Requirements


30-day notices for VOIP providers are considered presumptively valid unless the Commission objects to the request.  Submissions are for informational purposes and require no subsequent Commission approval.

The notices should be addressed to:

Walter Thomas, Secretary
Alabama Public Service Commission
100 North Union St.
Montgomery, AL 36104

The 30-day notices may be submitted via hard copy or electronically. If submitted only in hard copy format, the original plus ten (10) copies are required.  If submitted electronically, the filer must also submit the original (no additional copies) in hard copy format.

Request registration for APSC electronic filing:
https://www.pscpublicaccess.alabama.gov/pscpublicaccess/page/RequestLogin/portal.aspx

Login to e-filing for purposes of submitting 30-day notices electronically
https://www.pscpublicaccess.alabama.gov/pscpublicaccess/page/default/portal.aspx


Pertinent Contacts at the Commission

Commission Secretary (Questions about how to file and the e-file system)

Walter Thomas
334-242-5218
walter.thomas@psc.alabama.gov

Utility Services Division (Analyzes and maintains the 30-day notices on file)

Tom Jones, Numbering Resources Manager
334-242-2787
tom.jones@psc.alabama.gov

Darrell A. Baker, Director
334-242-2947
darrell.baker@psc.alabama.gov


